## community - challenge - choice



26 July 2021

Dear St Michael's College Community,

**This morning the Premier announced** that at this point, the current state lockdown will be concluding at midnight on Tuesday as planned. All things being equal, this will mean that schools, including St Michael's College will be **returning to onsite learning as of Wednesday (28/7/21)**. The College leadership teams are currently working on community communications in light of this announcement and pending further SA Health and government information relating to ongoing restrictions.

I'm very aware that each of our individual situations are different, and we are **managing a variety of personal, family, work and social situations** as best we can. Considering this, **I again thank the staff, students and families of the St Michael's College community** for the way you have supported our endeavours relating to ongoing learning and connection. As I mentioned in my last communication, this could not be successful without the strong partnership of each group.

It will remain important to maintain a commitment to the remote learning programs on Tuesday to give everyone the best chance of a successful return to face to face learning on Wednesday.

Again, the College will be **providing another community update** as soon as we are able during the next 24 hours.

Regards

John

John Foley Principal